
 

For Local 8 Members at CRBS 

December 1, 2021 
 

Bargaining Update 
 
Yesterday, the CRBS Bargaining Team – Marcy Hamblen, Roger Simmons and Bridget 
Hack – met with the Employer’s team in a short session to kick off bargaining. 
 
First thing on the agenda was discussing healthcare costs.  The current plans are 
coming in with an increase of 17-20%.  After looking at the options, the Union team 
requested additional information from the Employer’s insurance broker and requested 
that the broker provide additional plans to review.   
 
Your Bargaining Team has reviewed the survey results and will be making proposals to 
address those issues that you identified along with other changes to the contract.  
 
Our next session is Monday, December 6.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Leslie Liddle, Union Representative, leslie@opeiu8.org or 360-701-6615.   
 

Please note – we will not be sending any further updates to CRBS 
addresses.  If you received this update in your CRBS email, please 
reply to this message (to sally@opeiu8.org) and give us your 
personal email so you can continue to receive Updates. 
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